Minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council held on Monday 15 February 2021 by remote
dial-up

Present
Clir. S. Jones, Clir. L. Thompson, Clir. J. Staveley — Churton, Clir. R. Lyons, Clir. J. Hollas, Clir.
J. Whiteley, Clir. H. Miley, Clir. L. Sargeantson and Press and 4 members of the public.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 18 January 2021 having been circulated were
taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Clir James
Hollas, Seconded Clir. Laura Thompson and agreed.

Apologies for absence
ClIr. R. Spencer, Clir. D. Bromley and Clir. Fox

To note declaration of interest by members of the council on items on this agenda and the
nature of such interest.

ClIr. John Staveley — Churton — Highways

ClIr. Richard Lyons — Weeland Villas

Clir. John Staveley — Churton - Finnleys Lane

Cilr. John Staveley — Churton - Cadman Lane resurfacing

To note dispensation given to council members on items on this agenda

Public participation
None

Humberside police

Representatives from Humberside Police attended the meeting to inform the Council of
current crime levels and what was taking place within the community with regards to a
police presence. The Town clerk asked for clarification on community support officers.
Inspector Powell advised he had no knowledge of anything taking place like this in the
community however a community officer has no powers and there would be large cost
implications. Inspector Powell agreed to forward information to councillors by email on the
current levels of police enforcement and with regards to traffic and HGV movement within
the community.

Action log update

Weeland Villas

Councillor Richard Lyons expressed his concern with the area and the continued movement
of vehicles over the area as well as the condition due to wet weather. Councillor Richard
Lyons proposed speaking to East Riding of Yorkshire Council and looking into the costs for
black and white posts to be located in this area seconded Councillor James Hollas.

Council Richard Lyons proposed looking at grant funding to support this project seconded
Councillor Joanne Whiteley and agreed.
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Highways issues - Update from Leanne Darbinson

Information and report from Leanne Darbinson was circulated to council members prior to
the meeting. The Town Clerk advised she was still awaiting information and research from
councillors in relation to the mini roundabout in Snaith. Noted by council members.

Finnley’s Lane update from East Riding of Yorkshire Council

The Town Clerk advised she had received a number of complaints from residents regarding
the number of HGVs accessing Finnley's Lane, the speed of the HGVs and the quantity.
Councillor Liz Sargeantson advised she had received complaints also and was looking at the
issue, noted by council members.

Councillor John Staveley - Churton proposed making enquiries as to how we apply for grant
funding to have the area and the road upgraded and who at ERYC agreed for this previous
funding seconded Councillor Richard Lyons and agreed.

Harron Holmes update

Councillor Steve Jones advised a letter had been received from East Riding of Yorkshire
Council enforcement and that they were now looking into the development to ensure
everything is carried out in line with planning conditions. Noted by council members.

Covid 19 Update

Councillor Steve Jones gave an update from Snaith and Rawcliffe Medial Group with regards
to number of COVID-19 cases in the area and the number of vaccines. Noted by council
members.

Update from Multi-Agency Flood Meeting

Councillor Laura Thompson gave an update of the meeting with the IDB, Environment
Agency, East Riding of Yorkshire Council and the Town Council. All councillors stated they
believe the meeting was well received by all parties and look forward to the next meeting
and receiving feedback from questions asked in the Town Council report. Noted by council
members.

Police Update
Councillor Steve Jones thanked the police for attending the meeting and requested

information relating to the current fines handed out to HGVs travelling through snaith.
Noted by council members.

CCTV tender

The Town Clerk advised tenders have been received prior to the deadline. Councillors were
informed follow-up letters have been sent out questioning a number of things and they
would be provided with an update in the near future. Noted by council members.

Town and Parish Council Survey

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council
members.

Census 2021 information

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council

members.




Correspondence from Residents

Beast Fair

Information was circulated to council members remotely with regards to traffic on Beast
Fair. Cllr Laura Thompson proposed forwarding the information again to the East Riding of
Yorkshire Council as well as writing to the concerned residents informing them of our
actions , seconded Councillor James Hollas and agreed by council members.

Items from Council Members

East Riding of Yorkshire Councillors Report

Councillor Sargeantson stated they didn’t have a great deal to report as it was covered on
the main council meeting agenda. Councillor Sargeantson stated she was in charge of the
defibrillators within the community and wanted to know who had been dealing with this.
Councillor Staveley - Churton advised of the history of the defibrillators.

Cadman Lane Resurfacing

A report was read out to council members.

Councillor John Staveley - Churton proposed the area of Cadman Lane be resurfaced,
however local businesses who use the path should financially support the project
seconded Councillors Richard Lyons and agreed.

Councilior John Staveley - Churton also stated the smaller businesses located on Cadman
Lane should not have to financially support the project like the larger businesses using the
access. Noted by council members.

East Cowick Village Hall
Defer to a future meeting

Grit Bin East Cowick
Defer to a future meeting

Accounts
A full list of accounts payments and receipts were read to council members. Proposed
Councillor James Hollas seconded Councillor Laura Thompson and agreed.
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